
BAYBERRY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
MINUTES - BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Oct 7, 2018  7pm  United Church Of Christ 
 

PLEASE WAIT TO BE RECOGNIZED BEFORE SPEAKING, THANK YOU FOR BEING COURTEOUS 
 

● Present: Debbie Countryman, Stacey Schloop, Kristine Davoli, Chris Cox, Rachel Thomases, Michael Salamone, Sandy              
Fleming, Louise Benfey, Gerry Foil, Mike & Sheree Banks, Gail Clarke, Kevin Hallock, Judy McVity, George Ball 

● Take our volunteer survey on your phone! ​www.tinyurl.com/volunteerbayberry​ or fill out a form 
● CALL TO ORDER—WELCOME TO ALL RESIDENTS 
● APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING Motion - Mike Banks  2nd - Chris Cox - Passed 
● Confirm Mike Salamone as BCA Board Member  Motion - Kristine Davoli, 2nd - Kevin Hallock - Passed 
● ANNOUNCEMENTS 

o BCA Historian needs help sorting history so can be taken to Town of Clay  
▪ Volunteers - Gail Clark, Judy McVity 

o We still need a secretary 
o Areas that need reps: (if you can’t do it, do you know someone you could ask? Person-to-person recruitment                  

works best!) 
▪ Area H2 - Kumquat 
▪ Area G - Mango, Limetree 
▪ Area N - Bel Harbor, Anchor, Harbor Circle 
▪ Area M - Riverglen, Riverine 

● 1​ST​ VP REPORT 
● 2​ND​ VP REPORT - Dues collection up to about $4,400 - 57% 
● TREASURER’S REPORT (monthly report attached) Motion - Mike Banks, 2nd - Judy McVity - Passed 

In order to ensure we are still getting the best pricing and to try to bring our business to Liverpool, our printing needs for                        
current newsletter format, tri-fold and lawn-signs were sent out to local printers. Here at the results we have so far. By all                      
accounts, Speedway seems to be by far the cheapest.  Kyle still plans to inquire with Quartier. 

o Prices for Speedway (current printer), Minuteman Press, and Voss 
o Newsletter current: $235 (1585 copies),  $308 (1600)     w/ insert: $378, $576 
o Tri-fold: $354, $564 
o Sorting fee: $47, $103 
o Lawn-signs: $15, Minuteman - just said their cost much higher, Voss - $18 (minimum of 10) 
o Stand for Lawn-signs: $1 

● TOWN AFFAIRS - No significant developments this month. 
● SCHOOL AFFAIRS (attached) 
● MEDIA COORDINATOR’S REPORT 
● WELCOME COORDINATOR’S REPORT - 11 Welcome Packets were delivered in September. Residents are asked to               

notify Welcome Coordinator of new move-ins using email bayberrywelcome@gmail.com 
● INFRASTRUCTURE COORDINATOR’S REPORT 

o There have been break-ins into cars in Fairway East 
o A new sign has been placed prohibiting ​motor vehicles in Green Areas ​​, there are other signs as well that have                    

been there for a long time. 

http://www.tinyurl.com/volunteerbayberry


o Gail has asked the Town about repaving our ​paths to and through Green Areas ​​ and the response was that roads 
come first but will get to it if they can.  Paths include Lowell/Kingman to Nectarine (washed out), 
Glenburn/Indian Orchard to Ilex/Huckleberry & Gooseberry, Cardinal/Dove to Blackberry, Oriole/Quail to 
Blackberry.  Tim will draft a formal letter from the BCA to request that this be made a priority. 

o There was a motion to pursue a ​stop sign on the corner of Blackberry and Cherry Tree​​ to slow down traffic 
coming through Bayberry.  Motion was made by George Banks and seconded by Mike Salamone.  George Ball, 
Mike Banks and Gail Clarke will follow up on this. 

● STATUS OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
o 10/14 7pm BCA Candidate Night at UCC - Mike Banks - PLEASE COME SUPPORT 

▪ Most candidates have replied and are coming.  A few we are still waiting on. 
▪ additional media blast 

o 10/27 1-2pm Halloween Party at the Plaza - Debbie Countryman, Kristine Davoli, Tim Scott 
▪ Pumpkin decorating contest - Cristina Kareem, Sandy Fleming, Tim Scott 
▪ Tri-R is arranging for a Ghostbuster car (John Hunt) 
▪ Irongate donated gummies 
▪ Wegman’s donated a $50 gift card. 

o 10/31 6-8pm Halloween Decorating Contest - Tim Scott  
▪ Judges so far - Tim, Rachel, Rich Clinch 
▪ Only one entry so far.  Had 8 (?) last year. 

o 11/22 9am Wobble B4U Gobble  
▪ Tim has reached out to insurance to make sure we are covered. 

o 12/1 Sat, 6-8pm Tree Lighting - Tami Scott - NEED VOLUNTEERS 
▪ Had first meeting 
▪ Next organizational meeting is 10/21 1:30pm Wegman’s cafe 
▪ Mike Banks will emcee 
▪ Christ the King - choir, live nativity, Father Zach will introduce Choir 
▪ Pastor Mark from UCC will likely do ecumenical tree blessing 
▪ Band will be Mojo Train  
▪ Firetruck, Santa 
▪ Food - Antonio’s, Bagelicious - hot chocolate, cider(?), coffee.  
▪ Ben for donuts - looking for set fee to prepay donuts 
▪ Candy guessing game, 50/50 raffle - for scholarship, Gift basket 
▪ We want to do a horse and wagon and are looking for a single organization to sponsor - will pitch to 

Bayberry Plaza Merchants Association first 
▪ Luminaries for horse route 
▪ Need volunteer to put together playlist for when band not performing - Tom Cuskey will take care of 
▪ Irongate will contribute $125 
▪ UCC will contribute $100 
▪ Tri-R will provide the Christmas tree  
▪ Rachel will approach Twin Trees for sponsorship of some sort 
▪ Antonio’s has committed to providing pizza, meatballs and garlic knots free of charge. 



▪ Judy went to see her and Coleen from Tri-R has committed to moving the trucks and trailers that were an 
eyesore last year 

o 12/8 - 12/9  1-4pm Holiday Cookie Drive - Still need a new chair! 
o 12/15 6-8pm Santa Visit - Chris Moen? - Judy will contact 

▪ Need santas, helpers, drivers, gift sorters 
o 12/14  6-8pm Holiday Decorating Contest - Stacey Schloop will be coordinating this again this year.  Round of 

judging will be 12/14-12/15, 12/17-12/18, 12/20-12/21 
● UPDATES ON PROJECTS IN PROGRESS (OLD BUSINESS) 

○ Volunteer Survey - 4 residents have taken so far - www.tinyurl.com/volunteerbayberry 
○ Survey on how the BCA can better serve its residents - Kyle 
○ Revision of dues collection process - Bob, Judy 
○ Scholarship committee - when 1st meeting? Topic will be how to get more applicants 

● NEW BUSINESS 
○ Discussion - Should we advocate to have our paths through green areas repaved? 
○ Discussion - Should the BCA provide service opportunities? What would this look like? 

■ Help for seniors? 
■ Parents night out? 

● ADJOURNMENT - Motion - Gail Clarke, Second - Mike Banks 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE 11/4 7PM UCC! 



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 

SCHOOL AFFAIRS, OCTOBER  2018 
● The Liverpool School System conducted a sleep study to determine how start times affect students.  It was 

determined that middle and high school students receive less sleep than the recommended hours per night, 
during the school week.  20% of middle school students and 15% of high school students reported being late to 
school in the two weeks before taking the survey.  Additionally, 9% of middle school students and 12% of high 
school students reported missing school at least one day during that time period because they were too tired. 
The survey respondents were divided on whether a change in the start time of school would help with hours of 
sleep.  There are also concerns about the impacts on work schedules, sports, and so on. 

● Mr. Michael Leone resigned his seat on the school board on August 21.  Applications to fill the remainder of his 
term were due in September.  The board will review the applications on October 9.  The person selected must 
run for the seat in May, 2019, to remain on the board. 
~Mary K Eidt 

 



 



 


